## **Pamela Martin**

From: Kim Belcher <

**Sent:** January 15, 2020 1:07 PM

**To:** Public Hearings

**Subject:** Public Correspondence for DVP application at 1216 Richardson

I am sending this email as public correspondence for the DVP application at 1216 Richardson

I have a few questions and comments that need some clarification on both the Staff report as well as Plans submitted by the owner of the property, both of which were part of the package provided to council and available to the public for the Dec 5 Committee of the Whole meeting.

- Staff report indicates 4 units in this building and, as our previous correspondence clearly states, staff is aware, and agrees there are 5 units.
- Building plans show "No Changes" for the basement and absent from the report is again the 5th suite. Correspondence from both Chloe Tunis and Karli Ball (permits) to me, states that the 5th suite must be removed.
- The plans submitted by the owner states the building is only 2 storeys, yet the building is 3 storeys as noted elsewhere in the plans.
- My emails to Karli Ball in permits and Chloe Tunis are not included under any link for "Correspondence received" in the meeting agenda which suggests they have not been provided to Mayor & Council as part of the package for their review and consideration.

I would appreciate clarification on these points in order that Mayor & Council as well as the community have the complete information for this application available and not feel they have been misinformed.

Kind regards, Kim Belcher